Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 11 March 2015
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT), Anna Collins (AC), Sandra Peters (SP) & Lesley Harrison
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
Shaun Walsh (SW) & Harry Ingram (HI) sent their apologies.
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising
The new group merchandise had been well received and several items had been sold at the AGM.

A concern had been raised about the logo coming detached from a pair of riding tights. Liaison with the supplier had taken place to resolve the issue.

An alternative supplier would be found in future, possibly Performance Equestrian.
The Cheshire Group had won the 2015 quiz and would be arranging the 2016 quiz night.

The vet talk would be held on 25 March at New Barn Farm, Ollerton. £5 on the night. It was agreed that any money raised would be donated to RDA
	MT

	4
	Appointment of Committee Positions

Chairman – Liz Finney

Membership Secretary – Pat Guerin

Treasurer – Muriel Taylor

Meetings Secretary – Anna Collins

Trophies & Pony Club – Pennie Drummond

Social Media – Shaun Walsh

PR – Anna Collins

Child Protection & Safeguarding – TBC. Action to Contact Jill Thornburn

Health & Safety – TBC. Action to contact Sue Higgins

Webmaster – Chris Taylor (CT)
	LF

LF

	 5
	Treasurer’s Report
MT reported that the balance was £1044.33

The cheque for the Congleton  ride venue had still not been cashed and there was £143.40 outstanding from members for jackets.

In future, accounts would be audited by the EGB office and not independently. 
	

	6
	Membership Secretary’s Report
PG to ask John Hudson to send comprehensive report of current membership levels. 

PD to provide a template for PG to use to add new members to. 
Note to be added to website to remind members that their EGB insurance is not valid unless they have renewed their membership
	PG
PD

CT

	7
	PR
Social Media Update: Twitter has 507 followers and Facebook has 1118 friends plus the page has 837 Likes.

A 1 page Spring News Bulletin to be produced for the website. 
The EGB magazine has included a good article and photo about 2015 Cheshire rides. 

AC provided an update on the national PR Committee meeting held on 7 Feb and the positive ideas that had been created for campaigns and sponsorship packages, but, this would now be difficult to progress as the current Meydan sponsorship position means that less PR funding would be available. 

Produce a poster when all 2015 rides dates are confirmed.
It was agreed that when Committee members request information to be added to the website that they provide the required text to CT.

HI had raised the point that it would be useful to communicate with Group members by email.


	AC

AC
HI

All to note


	8
	Groups Northern Conference
LF and PG had attended the Groups Northern Conference where new rules had been discussed. Young riders and Pony Club riders are to receive discount on ride entries. Changes had been made to compulsory rest periods. 2nd TS is required for rides over 100 entries. Child Safeguarding had also been discussed. More information is available on the Cheshire website including the new parental consent form.
	

	9
	Training Day
The training day had been fully booked and the day went well. All participants seemed to get a lot out of the day with some positive feedback posted on Facebook.
	

	10
	Flatwork Lessons
The three sessions of flatwork held at New Barn farm in Nov, Dec & Jan had gone very well and had been well attended on the whole. 
	

	11
	Cheshire Frolic
Arrangements are well in hand for the Cheshire Frolic ride to be held on 9&10 May. Permission had been granted to use the new route which would incorporate the Oakmere Way and avoid Go Ape. The ride would require more helpers. 
Wirral Ride
SW had sent a comprehensive RAG rated project plan for the Wirral ride which was progressing well. 

PG would contact Shaun re: provision for a second vet

SP would contact caterers

Teggs Nose PR

Equipment to be made available to John Illingworth
	PG

SP

LF& PG

	12
	Ride Dates 2015
Teggs Nose PR – 22 March 
Frolic CER – 9&10 May

Wirral CER – 13 June

Long Mynd CER – 6 Sept

Chester PR – 2 Aug (TBC) – Thanks to Josie Ratter Evison for volunteering!

Peover PR –  23 Aug  Sept (TBC)

Delamere PR – 17 Oct (TBC) – MT agreed to take ride entries
Congleton PR – 15 Nov 
	

	13
	Inter-Regional Team
The Committee agreed to try to enter a team to compete at Cranwich. A chef d’equipe would be required.
	

	14
	AOB

White & Orange Blue Diamond spray marker to be ordered
	

	15
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 22 April at the Laurels at 7.30pm
	


